
 
 

HEARING MINUTES 
Thornbury Township Board of Supervisors Hearing  

Wednesday, October 20, 2021 
 

The Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing on October 20, 2021 for the adoption of 
Ordinance No. 1 of 2021.  

 
“AN ORDINANCE OF THORNBURY TOWNSHIP, DELAWARE COUNTY, AMENDING  
CHAPTER 1,  ARTICLE 2, OF THE THORNBURY TOWNSHIP CODE OF ORDINANCES, 
BOARDS, COMMISSIONS AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS, BY ADDING NEW SUBSECTION 
F, BOARD OF HEALTH, AND SECTIONS 1-251—1-256 TO REFLECT THE CREATION OF 
THORNBURY TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH AND ESTABLISH HEALTH AND 
SANITATION REGULATIONS FOR ENFORCEMENT BY THE THORNBURY TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF HEALTH THROUGH THE HEALTH OFFICER AND INSPECTORS AND OTHERS; 
PROVIDE FOR ENTRY ONTO TOWNSHIP PROPERTIES IN CONNECTION THEREWITH; 
ALLOW FOR MUNICIPAL COOPERATION AND UTILIZATION OF STATE RESOURCES; AND 
TO PROVIDE PENALTIES FOR THE VIOLATION OF SUCH REGULATIONS.” 
 

PRESENT: 
James P. Kelly, Acting Chairman 

Sheri Perkins, Supervisor 
Jeffrey T. Seagraves, Manager 

Geoffrey Carbutt, Township Secretary 
Art Risley, Roadmaster 

Peter Barsz, CPA, Township Treasurer 
Kenneth Kynett, Esq., Township Solicitor 
Michael Ciocco, PE, Township Engineer 

Charles Faulkner, PE, Township Sewer Engineer 
Attendees: 2 

 
  Chairman Kelly opened the hearing at 7:00 PM with a motion, seconded by Sheri Perkins and 
carried unanimously, then introduced the Township Solicitor, Mr. Kenneth Kynett, Esq., who 
entered several items as exhibits and then gave an overview detailing the ordinance. 
 
Exhibit T-1: Affidavit Proof of Publication advertised in the Garnet Valley Press on 10/13/20 and 
10/20/21. 
 
Exhibit T-2: The Draft Zoning Ordinance Amendment # 2021-1, dated 10/20/21. 
 
Exhibit T-3: Resolution 2021-11, establishing the Thornbury Township, Delaware County 
Pennsylvania Board of Health. 
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Chairman Kelly asked Ken to explain the revisions that were made. Ken then mentioned the 
revisions that were reviewed and approved, recognizing the establishment of the Thornbury 
Township Board of Health and providing for its powers, duties and operation. 
 
Supervisor Perkins mentioned that she was happy to see this come to fruition and thanked Ken 
and Jeff for all of their hard work and said this provides safety and protection for our residents. 
Chairman Kelly agreed and then called for Public Comment.  
  Pete Haws asked if this was in addition to what the County is trying to do. Ken explained that 
this was independent of what the County is proposing. 
 
Chairman Kelly closed the hearing with a motion, seconded by Sheri Perkins and carried 
unanimously, the meeting adjourned at 7:07 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Geoffrey Carbutt, Township Secretary 
 
cc:   Board of Supervisors  
 Kenneth Kynett, Esq. 
         Jeffrey Seagraves, Township Manager 
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